
PARK COUNTY SENIOR CENTER BOARD MEETING

OCTOBER 18, 2022 3:30 PM

REGULAR MEETING

MINUTES

Attendance: Tanya Calhoon, Lisa Harreld, Leah Murphy, Kateri Nelson, Hannah Cain, Rusty Trzpuc

Minutes – Lisa made a motion to approve minutes from September 20, 2022. Leah seconded. All in favor.

Public Comment for items not on the agenda – A resident commented that the toilet seat in 2-4 is

broken. Another resident commented that the radiators on the second floor are not working properly.

Residents were reminded that they can submit work orders for these types of issues, which is more

efficient and can be addressed sooner than waiting for a monthly board meeting.

Property Manager – Resident Ricardi has been evicted from his apartment following a threatening

dispute with a neighbor. The Center currently has 4 residential vacancies and one commercial space

vacancy. Advertisements are being placed in the newspaper and on the website.

Business Manager – The grant request to the URA was denied as the project request was not façade

related. Recommendation has been made for PCSC to work with Area 4 Rocky Mountain Agency on

Aging. Kateri also made mention of a 15 year focus group to create a 5 year plan. She is working on a NW

Energy grant application and a grant application to Glassy Baby.

Kateri also reported that some programs are up and running including pinochle, chair yoga, foot clinic,

and music jamboree.

Committees –

● Fundraising – Senior Center and Livingston Choir will host a baked potato with all the fixings

dinner on the night of the Christmas Stroll, December 2. The combined effort will raise funds for

both groups. The dinner will include the baked potato and toppings, a roll, salad and cookie.

Tickets will be sold, anticipating sale of 300 tickets.

Rusty Trzpuc also presented some ideas for having monthly auctions in the PCSC basement and

donating a portion of the proceeds to the PCSC. There is support for the collaboration and we

will continue to look into at what it would entail.

● Programs – Tanya and Lisa need to schedule a meeting.

New Business – There was discussion regarding bringing dogs in to visit with residents.

Next regular meeting Tuesday, November 15 at 3:30pm.


